
 

 

 
  

Friday 16th February 2024 Newsletter 8 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have come to the end of a very busy half term, and I hope you are looking forward to next week as 
an opportunity to relax with your families. 
 
Last week we welcomed OFSTED at our school, I am very grateful to everyone who took the time to 
speak to the inspectors and I look forward to sharing the report with you when I receive it. 
 
You may have seen in the news that the Department of Education has announced that our school is one 
of the schools that will be having building work undertaken as part of the ‘School Rebuilding Pro-
gramme’. I would like to reassure the school community that mitigation work was undertaken at the be-
ginning of the school year and any immediate risk has been mitigated.  However, the government has 
stated that all RAAC now needs to be removed, we await the visit from the department and I will update 
you as soon as I am able to. 
 
Two weeks ago, we also had a Peer Review of our school conducted by three local Headteachers. The 
process was positive one in which they provided useful feedback, and as a credit to our school, also com-
mented on how well our children engaged in their learning. 
 
Unfortunately, over the last week I have been contacted by numerous parents, carers and our local com-
munity regarding the antisocial behaviour of a minority of our pupils.  This behaviour is unacceptable 
and I would like to remind Parents and Carers that the gates do not open until 8.35am.  A few of our pu-
pils are congregating before 8am and behaving in an unsafe and abusive manner.  Please may I ask that 
you are aware of where your children are and what they are doing, particularly before school starts. 
 
After half term we will be moving to our new school menu, a copy of which is attached to this news-
letter. The children contributed to the menu choices through our School Parliament and we hope there 
will be some new and old favourites for your children to enjoy. 
 
We are pleased to announce the launch of our new online payment system 'Schoolcomms'.  This system 
will go live on Monday 19th February and an invitation has been scheduled for you via e-mail on Monday 
19th February at 9.00am.  Please access the email and click on school gateway link to complete your in-
formation, request a pin and activate your account.  Please keep a note of your pin number for future 
reference. (If you wish to change your pin number, once registered, please access settings to change).  
After registering, we encourage you to download the School Gateway App from the App store for easier 
access.   
 
From Monday 4th March, this system will be used to book your child/children on to breakfast and after-
school club. Please book your children’s place via the app from from this time, as the current booking 
through the wraparound link will no longer be available.  Booking through the new system is essential 
and can be made up to midday on the day of the session required.  This is to ensure there is space avail-
able and to ensure staffing numbers are within ratio.  
For the first week after half term only – please email any wraparound bookings to;  
wraparound@whitehallacademy.essex.sch.uk 

Message from the Head  

Telephone: 01255 422 825  
Email: admin@whitehallacademy.essex.sch.uk  

Website: www.whitehallacademy.co.uk 

mailto:wraparound@whitehallacademy.essex.sch.uk
http://www.whitehallacademy.co.uk


 

 
 

  
 Remaining Non Pupil Days  

for 2023-2024  
 

• Wednesday 13th March 2024  
• Friday 7th June 2024  

School Dinners 
Please see our school website for the New 

School Dinner Menu.  

w/c 26th February 2024 

Week 1 

ATTENDANCE 
 

The school gates open at 8:35am and registration takes place at 8:45am.  
 
We have noticed an increasing number of pupils arriving late for school; Please note that all children 
are required to be in class for 8.45am ready for registration, after this time your child will need to reg-
ister at the school office and will be marked as late.  
 
We will be introducing an electronic sign in system shortly and hope this will speed up late registra-
tion. 
 
Please note that if your child is absent from school, it is your responsibility to contact the school by           
telephoning the office, in accordance with our Attendance Policy and Absence Procedures, by 9am.   
We thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 

LATE CLUB/WRAPAROUND  
 

If you would like to access the Wraparound Provision, please book a place, via the link: 

wraparound@whitehallacademy.essex.sch.uk –For the last week of February only.    
For the week commencing 4th March you are able to book your sessions via the School Gateway App.  
Please ensure you have registered for this service. 

 

If you have already booked a place and you no longer require this, please ensure that you inform  Wrap-
around by emailing, Wraparound@whitehallacademy.essex.sch.uk.   

A local Charity ‘Lads Need Dads’ are currently recruiting Reading Mentors, I have attached further details 
to this newsletter for anyone who is interested. 
 
Our Next Termly Learning Conferences are being held on Wednesday 13th March, you will be able to 
book a time with your child’s class teacher via ClassDojo after half term.  We hope to run a number of 
parent workshops on this day as well, please do let me know if there is anything in particular you would 
like to see.  I hope to see you all there. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mrs Eames 
Headteacher  
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